
The Annual Parish Assembly was held on Monday 18th April 2016 at 7.00pm in 

the Village Hall, Ulceby. 

 

Present :                    Cllr Mrs Macefield - Chairman 

                                   Cllr Mrs S Hullatt,, Cllr Mrs Caygill-Ogden, Cllr S Bell, 

                                   Cllr Mrs Shepherdson, Cllr Mrs Mumby, Mrs C Smith,  

                                   Cllr M Berney 

 

In attendance :         Cllr P Clark. 

                                   Mrs K Pickering - Clerk. 

                                   Two members of the public.  

 

1. Apologies for absence :  Cllr R Hannigan, Cllr D Wells, Cllr B Jeffery. 

                                         

 

2. Chairman’s Report : The chairman’s report is attached to these minutes. 

 

3. Any Other Business :  
A member of the public expressed concern about matters relating to the 

highway on Pitmoor lane. An area of highway grass verge has been taken over 

as a private garden with stone marking the grassed area and an area of 

highway footpath has been removed and brick paved over – creating an 

entrance to a property over the footpath. The clerk was asked to make the 

highways officer and the enforcement officer aware of these matters and ask 

N.L.C to investigate. 

 

               There being no further business the Annual Parish  

                                                 Assembly closed at 7.15pm. 

 

 

 

 


